September 30, 1998

Mr. Roger Evans = Telefaxed; (813)-744-6125
Florida Department of Environmental Protection

3804 Coconut Palm Drive

Tampa, Florida 33619

Re: Florida Waste Environmental Services, Inc.
Used-Oil Processing Operating Application #76517-HO06-00 |
Request for 2™ Extension

Dear Mr. Evans

Florida Waste Environmental Scrvices, Inc (FWES) requests an extension in submitting
responses to your First Notice of Deficiency dated February 13, 1998 to January 22,1999.
FWES is not processing used-oil at this time but is still operating as a Used-Oil and Oil Filter
Transporter and Transfer Facility.

Gary Santti, East Bay Engineering, will be the Enginecr of Record for this Permit. Two copies
of the responses will be submitted with page numbers and formatted revision block in a
three-ring bound notebook with the revised date as requested. Site survey will be provided
with all pertinent details and 81/2 x 11" page site diagrams (not to scale) will be utilized to
conceptualize locations and process flow.

FWES will receive the Hillsborough County Building Permit within 60 days and can finalize
drawings based on their structural and mechanical comments. The heated used oil tank must
be a separate containment located away from the petroleum storage tanks. This heated oil
tank will be located in the back structure with the heater elements located outside separated
by a rated fire-wail. A water main will be available on St. Paul Street in 90 days to allow
connection satisfying the Fire Marshall's water demand requirements pursuant NFPA 30/70.

FWES has obtained a SWFWMD Construction Permit, and £PA NPDES Industrial Stormwater
MultiSector P Perrmit (FLROSBS70) and prepared a Stormweter Pollutior FProvention Plarn
with Best Management Practices. All these and the US Coast Guard approved Faciity
Response Plan (Integrated Contingency Plan| pursuant 40 CFR Sectior 112 have been
approved by other regulatory agencies that includes spill response and preparedness. The US
Coast Guard has jurisdiction for coastal facilities while EPA has inland facilities responsibility.

SNV

/
Fran Braaksma ‘ Thomas A. Brislin
resident Environmental Engineer




